
 
 
 
Date: Tuesday, August 5th , 2025 
Time: 5:30 pm 
Location: Pauline South Library 
 

Welcome Notes 

Call Meeting to Order 5:30 pm by Lexi Kelly, President 

Attendance Lexi Kelly, Micala Wudarczuk, Janellle 
Martin, Marcie Warner, Debbie Williams, 
Chris Holman, Bethany Cox, Jason Wright, 
Kris Wanamaker, Amber Schmidtlein 

Principal's Report Mr. Holman: Today our teachers had a day 
of professional learning.  In the morning, 
classroom teachers learned more about the 
new districtwide ELA resource, Benchmark 
Advance.  In the afternoon, the PS staff did 
a few activities to get to know each other 
better.  We welcomed the 3rd Grade team 
to PS! 
Mrs. Williams:  Today PC looked over our 
building goals.  We will be hosting Hopes & 
Dreams on Thursday evening from 4-7 pm 
and then scattered throughout the day on 
Friday.  Teachers have sent out a link to 
parents to sign up for a designated 
conference time. This year we are 
expanding our Early Childhood to 5 
classrooms!   

Approve  Minutes 
June meeting  

The June meeting was an executive board 
meeting so approval is not needed. 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Janelle Martin will be the PTO Treasurer for 
the 2025-26 school year. Bethany C gave 
the Treasurer’s Report.  PTO’s current 
balance is $18,220.11.  The proposed 
budget for the upcoming year is $17,000.  It 
was a suggested proposal to increase the 
Teacher Requests budget by $500 per 



school, as well as a $500 increase per 
school for funds allotted for Hospitality/Staff 
Appreciation. More information on Book 
Break funds requested by Teresa Riner (PC 
Librari) will be provided at the September 
meeting.  

 
Old Business 
 

● The fall fundraiser is ready to go.  
 

● Micala confirmed that both schools are set 
to begin our Fall Fundraiser with Red 
Wheel. We will continue with the frozen 
food and gift item pamphlets used in the 
past, but will add trash bags this year.  
 

● Sales will run Sept. 12 - 26.  
 

● Delivery will be on Oct. 15 (PT 
Conferences) at PS shortly after school 
dismissal. 

 
 

● The fundraiser kickoff assemblies will be:  
○ PC 2:00 pm, 2:15 pm & 2:30 pm.  
○ PS(school-wide)- 3:00 pm. 

 
 
 
New Business:  

● Back to school Night : Pauline South - 
Friday August 8th - have a table set up 
with a plinko board for kids to play - 
using donated candy from mars for 
prizes. Contact information form for 
parents to fill out. Advertising our next 
meetings as well. Micala has 
volunteered to work South’s booth.  
 

● Hopes & Dreams mini conferences : 
Pauline Central - table set up with a 
plinko board game for kids to play - 
using the donated candy from 
mars.Contact information form for 
parents to fill out. Advertising our next 
meetings as well. Can Carla or Janelle 
help out at Central's booth? 

 
● 2025-2026 Budget and Principal Budget 

requests 

 
Fall Fundraiser with Red Wheel: 
 
Red Wheel would like a projected number 
of students at each school for packet 
purposes.   
 
PS:  260 students 
PC:  300 students 
 
 
 
Pick up will be from 4-6 pm on Oct. 15 at 
PS.  Phone calls will be made to parents 
that don’t pick up their orders. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lexi K made a QR Code for parents to 
easily assess the PTO Calendar of Events. 
A contact information form will be available 
at both the Back to School Night at PS and 
the Hopes & Dream conferences at PC. 
Both sites will have a plinko board for kids 
to play. 
 
Micala W has volunteered to work at PS 
during Back to School Night.  Carla S & 
Janelle M will be at PC’s Hopes & Dream 
Conferences. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Holman proposed a budget of $4,750 to 
cover such items as Principal’s 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

● Teacher Checks - Amount for this year? 
 
 
 
  

● Spiritwear:  
○ Do we want to offer spiritwear to 

our families this year?  
○ If so, we can do this as a 

fundraiser or not as a fundraiser 
to keep the cost down for 
families.  

○ H&H - local, family owned, can 
open up the online ordering a 
few times a year. Less options, 
around $20 a shirt  

○ First Place Spiritwear - all online 
and  a little more pricey but 
ships straight to families. PTO 
makes 10% of sales and gets 
paid 4 times a year. Always 
open to families to shop. 
Families pay shipping and it 
ships to their house. 
 

Calendar - 
○  We have scheduled restaurant 

fundraiser nights:  
■ Aug. 26 - Chick FiIl a  
■ Sept. 30th - Chipotle  

Discretionary Fund, playground equipment 
& special recognition days. $1000 of the 
above proposal has already been budgeted 
for field day, so this brings the requested 
funds to $3,750. 
Mrs. Williams proposed a budget of $2,200 
to cover such items as Jaguar Prize Store 
items, Committee Budgets & Principal’s 
Discretionary Fund. 
 
 
After discussion, it was decided to approve 
$2,000 per principal at this time.  Additional 
requested funds may be given contingent 
upon the Fall Fundraiser with Red Wheel. 
Approved 

- Motion to approve by Janelle M 
- Seconded by Lexi K 

 
 
Teacher checks will be handed out to 
certified staff the week of August 22. 
It was approved to give $100 to each 
certified teacher at PC & PS. The total cost 
will be $7200. 
 
Several spiritwear vendor options were 
discussed.  It was decided to check with 
H&H. To keep prices more affordable for 
families, we will use the Store Shop option 
instead of using this as a fundraiser.   
Approved 

- Motion to move forward: Kris W 
- Seconded by Janelle M 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Restaurant fundraiser nights have been 
scheduled throughout the year. This is a 
great way to earn additional funds. 
 



■ October 17th - Chuck E 
Cheese 

■ November 20th - Jeffersons 
■ December 11th - Skateaway  
■ January 20th - Chick Fila  
■ February 19th - Sky Zone  
■ April 7th - Skate Away  

○ Pauline Express - vote on a date 
- December 6th or 13th  
 

○ April 24th - School Carnival  
 

○ August 26th - our first spirit 
restaurant night at Chick FIla. 
Print flyers for each child to take 
home.  

■ Need a few volunteers to 
work the “prize wheel”.  

 
● Volunteers needed to assist with the 

fundraiser pick up October 15.  
 
The bylaws were revised and approved 
by the executive board. We will provide 
copies for PTO members to view.  

 
 

Turkey Trot (Nov. 22)- All proceeds will be 
divided among the district PTO’s. This event 
will be spearheaded by Auburn PTO. 
 
 
 
The date for the Pauline Express has been 
tabled until the September meeting.  Chris 
H will contact Rustic Photography to see if 
they will be available to take Santa photos. 
 
Chick Fill a Fundraiser (Topeka Blvd 
location) This will take place all day!  
Customers will need a code for PTO to earn 
proceeds for the event.  From 5-7 pm there 
will be a Prize Wheel. We keep the 
proceeds earned from the wheel. 
 
Tabled until the September Meeting. 
 
 
Chris H, Debbie W & Lexi K updated the 
Pauline Schools PTO Bylaws. 
 
 
 
PTO will provide Back to School breakfast 
for PS & PC staff on Friday, August 8. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 6:20 pm 
Motion by Janelle M 
Seconded by Micala W 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  


